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Dear Member, if you have any news or garden related small ads that you would like to be included in the Newsletter, please phone me, 01372 724138, or just tell me when you see me at the meeting.
As I write we are looking forward to our lovely Spring Show on 28th March. The Show report will be in the newsletter. Helpers to put out tables and set everything up would be very welcome at St. Martin's School on Friday 27th at 5pm, and helpers for various jobs on the day would be invaluable! Entries for the Show should be with Cathy Flitter by 8pm on Thursday 26th at the latest! Email her on catherine.flitter2@ntlworld.com or phone 07821 277708.
On 16th March we welcome the return of Simon Horrill, ex Royal Ballet dancer turned garden designer who will be giving us some exciting, but easy inspiration for ‘Spring Designs’.   Simon was a very popular speaker on his last visit and promises lots more ideas for us to try this time.  The meeting starts at 8.00pm, at St Barnabas Church Hall, Temple Road. Doors open 7.45. Plenty of parking behind the Hall.
Open Gardens Group: John Lucking will be putting together the Open Garden Group programme during early March. The Open garden Group is a group of EGS members who like to visit each other's gardens. If you would like to join the group, you would be welcome as a visitor, and even more welcome if you are prepared to open your garden for the group for a few hours in the spring or summer. John contacts the group mainly by email, so please let him have your email address, or at least your phone number, if you want to be included. All existing group members will be contacted automatically, so existing members only need to let him know if they have changed their email addresses. John's contact details are john.lucking@outlook.com, phone 01372 722843.
Ewell Horticultural Association invite us to their AGM on March 10th at 7.30pm followed by free talk about 'Pesticides – are they safe?' given by Andrew Halstead at 8pm at Bourne Hall.
Our Society has become an associate member of the Surrey branch of the National Vegetable Society. They invite us to attend their talks at a reduced price: on Wednesday 11th March at 8pm Mark Hall will give a talk about 'Vegetables' at East Horsley Village Hall, Kingston Avenue, East Horsley, Leatherhead, Surrey KT24 6QT and on Wednesday 8th April you can hear Mark Dobell talking about 'The Modern Kitchen Garden' at Redhill Methodist Church, Gloucester Road, Redhill RH1 1BP. Each meeting has home-made cake, tea and coffee and a plant and produce sale. Also you can order seeds from D.T.Brown, mention that you are a member, Marshalls, quote code NVSM, and Kings Seeds, use code NVS 10, all at 10% off.
Wisley are having a Spring Community free day on Tuesday 24th March from 10 – 6pm, and their Spring Plant Fair with over thirty specialist nurseries is on Friday 20th March until Sunday 22nd. Some specialists will be selling rare or heritage plants that are not commonly found elsewhere. Entrance included in normal garden entry, 10% discount if booked in advance. 
The Early Daffodil competition for Miniature Daffodils is on Tuesday 24th and Wednesday 25th March.
On Tuesday 10th March Dorking Allotment and Horticultural Society invite us to a talk about 'Digging for Victory' given by Matthew Biggs of Radio Four's Gardeners' Question Time fame. He will cover the history and background behind the campaign and consider practical growing techniques available at the time, and answer questions afterwards. At St Paul's Church, St. Paul's Road W, Dorking, Surrey RH4 2HT. SHF members [us] pay £3. 
Help requested: St  Martin's Church are holding a weekend of events on 13/14th June and part of it will be a flower festival based on the theme 'A Spectrum of Creation.' If you would like to help, please let me know, and I will put you in touch with the right person, margarethaslam6@gmail.com.
Also we have been asked for help renovating the Victorian walled garden in the grounds of The Lodge, Honeywood Walk, Carshalton, SM5 3NX. There are a range of tasks from light weeding to serious digging. For information please email info@ecological.org.uk or phone Caroline Revell on 0208 404 1524. Wear sturdy footwear, layers and long sleeves. Sessions in March are Wednesday 4th, Saturday 21st and Sunday  29th,  between10am and 2pm. Refreshments provided.
On 9th December Steve Bradley gave us a talk about 'Winter in the Garden.' This turned out to be hints and tips from an expert about what to do in the garden. Steve is currently updating the Hessayon expert advice books and wrote the 'Ground Force' book. He points out that winter seems to start after Christmas nowadays and that plants need a period of cold, not necessarily freezing, to encourage flowers to develop for fruit later on. If you dig before the cold weather frost will get in and break up the soil, although Steve is keen on not digging and would rather let worms incorporate his compost. He showed us some lovely views of Wisley in frost and snow. Camellias can suffer browning of petals after frost because their sap has turned to crystal as the temperature drops, then the sun warms them up too quickly and thaws the sap and ruptures the cell structure. Wind chill damage looks like dry brown leaves, caused by the plant being unable to get moisture from the frozen soil while the cold wind dries the top. 

Try to keep off your lawn when it is frozen, grass blades will snap. Steve showed us a slide of a line of brown footprints! Your lawn might take until Easter to recover.

Best to leave pruning your roses until threat of frosts are over, branches might die back further than you intended. You used to be able to buy sulphur candles to fumigate your greenhouse. You can't buy them now, and don't make your own, despite how-to-instructions on the internet, or you may end up in the hospital burns unit!

Cold and wet can cause root damage to plants in pots. Don't put crocks in the base of pots or wet will be trapped in and rot roots. The whole business about crocks was invented by gardeners in Victorian times who had to account for the pots that they broke, and hiding them in the base of other pots or explaining that was what they were for saved  money deducted from their wages! Wrapping two or three layers of bubble wrap around the pot helps, not over the top as you want rain to get in, or you could put a black plastic bag round them with dry screwed up newspaper around inside for insulation.

If your acer or vine bleeds after trimming fasten a slice of potato against the wound and the starch will act as a band-aid.

Mahonias and Magnolias have orange sap just under their bark instead of green, so don't worry if you are scraping a bit to see if they are alive.

Planting is best done before 10th January as the soil is still warm until then, but not into wet clay. If you want to plant a potted container out in this Steve advises washing off the compost from the roots and planting it as a bare-root plant, otherwise water will move into the compost like a sump and rot the roots.

Different coloured flowers of hyacinths flower at different times, if you want them all out together you could put them in a basket still in their individual pots when they are about to flower.

Did you realise that the best business for Garden Centres apart from the Cafe is selling bird feeders? Steve showed us an ingenious idea for making our own from a lemonade bottle. Grit in the bottom for weight, then a layer of food and a split cane through for the bird to stand on, then a hole for the birds to put their heads in, and hang with some string from the neck of the bottle. Wonderful!
David and I have just come back from a trip to Melbourne to see our daughter and family. We were a bit worried about the bush fires and could see smoke drifting across from Sydney when we first arrived. However, the temperature soon dropped by fifteen degrees and torrential rain began and put out some of the fires! I was suspecting that I may be a rain goddess as this quite often happens when I go away on holiday, but our neighbour tells me that they had the same effect when they were in the Kalahari desert and it hadn't rained there for years!  Incidentally, I was so pleased to hear about wombats, who welcomed small creatures such as wallabies and echidnas into their burrows to shelter from the fire!
Small Ad.: John Judkins is a very knowledgeable and experienced gardener and would like to take on more clients. His email is john-ground-rules@live.co.uk, phone 0794008548 or 01372 749288. 
Best wishes Margare
